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Testimony of Greater Cincinnati Behavioral Health Services

Regarding the Proposed WorkRequirements for GroupVIII MedicaidRecipients

February 23, 2018

Thankyoufor theopportunity to providecommentson theproposal to imposework requirementson

Ohio adultswho receiveMedicaid through theMedicaid expansion.

Greater Cincinnati Behavioral Health Servicesisa large communitybehavioral health agency, serving

over 20,000 people in Southwest Ohio each year through psychiatric services, care management,

vocational services, counseling, andsubstanceabuse treatment. The organizationhasa longhistoryof

coordinatingsuccessfully with our local Department of JobsandFamily Services, actingasauthorized

representativefor several thousandclients, andprovidingsupport toensurepeoplemay obtainand

retain thesecritical benefits. Most of theseindividualsfall well below thefederal poverty level, and

manyhaveno incomeat all.

Even in thebest of circumstances, it isoften challengingfor people tocomplete thecurrent

recertification processesfor Medicaid and otherbenefits.

We currently serveover 4,000 individualswhoseMedicaid coveragewould beimpacted by these

proposed requirements. For manyof theseindividuals,applicationsfor disability havebeen denied

becauseof co-occurring substanceabuse, or becausetheseindividualshavesymptomsthat makethe

very processof coordinatingwith complex systemsa challenge in andof itself.

We believe that the intention of Ohio Medicaid isto ensurethat people who arereceivingcritical care,

and facingtheextreme challengesof substanceabuse andmental illness, shouldbe ableto retain this

critical coverage. Weunderstand that theproposed exemptionsaremeant to ensurethiscontinuity of

coverage. Thechallenge, of course, lies in thedetails.

We encouragetheDepartment to keep exemption requirementsrelated to substanceabuseand mental

illness asbroad aspossible. Theserequirementsare likely to impact people whosevery illnesses have

created significant barriers toeven managingtheprocessof applyingfor disability benefits. Their lack of

incomeoften meansthey face ongoinghomelessness, lack of transportation, andlack of other supports.

Thisoften meansthat treatment may besporadic, and punctuatedby incarcerationand/or

hospitalization.

We hopetheDepartment will consider clarifyingtheseexemptionsto ensure:
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- They encompassasmany levelsof treatment engagement aspossible

- Providersmay somehow submit documentationof theseexemptionsdirectly

- Denial of a disability claim should not makesomeoneineligible for theexemption related to

being“physically or mentally unableto work.”

Thankyoufor theopportunity to submit commentsandfeedback regardingthe1115 Waiver.
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